
 
 
 
                                                           
                                                     
                                                               

Department 
SPORT, ARTS AND CULTURE 

OFFICE of the MEC 
 

Sunday, 13 May 2023 
 
MEC LERULE-RAMAKHANYA CONGRATULATES POLOKWANE 

CITY FC ON PSL PROMOTION 
 

Acting MEC for Sport, Arts and Culture Mavhungu Lerule-Ramakhanya has 
congratulated Limpopo First Division outfit Polokwane City FC for gaining 
automatic promotion to the Premier Soccer League (PSL) 
 
"This is a milestone for the team, and the province as a whole. We are proud of 
the team and through this promotion, more social cohesion activities will come 
alive and it will also expand the economic activities of the City and the entire 
Province," said the MEC. 
 
MEC Lerule-Ramakhanya says as more teams from Limpopo gain promotion to 
the ultimate league in the country, young soccer stars will be encouraged to join 
soccer teams that ply their trade at the highest peak of competitions. 
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